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Epsom and Ewell Borough Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the EPSOM AND WALTON DOWNS CONSERVATORS 
held on 25 January 2021

PRESENT -

Councillor Liz Frost (the Council) (Chairman); Simon Durrant (Jockey Club 
Racecourses (the Company)) (Vice-Chairman); Andrew Cooper (Jockey Club 
Racecourses (the Company)), Simon Dow (Horserace Betting Levy Board (the Levy 
Board)), Councillor Bernice Froud (the Council), Councillor Jan Mason (the Council), 
Councillor Steven McCormick (the Council), Stephen Wallis (Jockey Club Racecourses 
(the Company)) and Councillor Clive Woodbridge (the Council).

Absent: Councillor Lucie McIntyre (the Council) 

Officers present: Kathryn Beldon (Chief Executive), Brendan Bradley (Chief 
Accountant), Amardip Healy (Chief Legal Officer), Samantha Whitehead (Streetcare 
Manager), Karen Wilkins (Accountant), Sarah Keeble (Democratic Services Officer) and 
Tim Richardson (Committee Administrator)

8 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

The Minutes of the previous meeting of the Epsom and Walton Downs 
Conservators Committee held on 9 November 2020 and 17 December 2020 
were agreed as a true record and the Conservators authorised the Chairman to 
sign them.

9 BUDGET 2021/22 

The Conservators received a report seeking approval for the 2021/22 budget and 
the recommended precepts on the constituent bodies.  

The Committee received a verbal introduction from the Chief Accountant.

The following matters were raised by the Conservators:

a) Business rates: Following a question from a Conservator, the Officer 
confirmed that business rates had been payable on public conveniences 
up until this year, however this is no longer the case following changes by 
central Government.  

b) Racehorse training: Conservators noted the current allocated training 
period for racehorse trainers. The Conservators noted that, should the 
Jockey Club need to formally request additional resources on the downs, 
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a formal report detailing the additional resource requirement and 
proposed funding would need be brought to the Committee at a future 
date.

Following consideration, it was resolved unanimously that the Conservators:

(1) Agreed to note the latest income and expenditure position for 
2020/21;

(3) Agreed to note the conclusion of the 2019/20 external audit of the 
accounts.

Following consideration, it was resolved 7 Members voting for, 1 Member voting 
against and the Chairman not voting that the Committee: 

(2) Approved the 2021/22 budget, as set out in Appendix 1 to this report, 
with a request for a 2.4% increase in precept from the constituent 
bodies as follows:-

i. Epsom and Ewell Borough Council: £260,140

ii. Epsom Downs Racecourse: £130,070

iii. Epsom & Walton Downs Training Board: £43,360

10 EPSOM DOWNS RACING SEASON 2021 

The Conservators received a report informing the Conservators of dates for race 
meetings in 2021 and presented a request from Epsom Downs Racecourse for 
consent for race meetings and extensions to the periods permitted for fencing, as 
required by the Epsom and Walton Downs Regulation Act 1984 and Epsom and 
Walton Downs Byelaws.

The Committee received a verbal introduction from the Vice-Chairman, 
highlighting the challenges going forward over uncertainties due to the 
pandemic.

The following matters were raised by the Committee:

a) Fencing: Conservators noted that arrangements for the racing season 
were still fluid as it was not known what the Government’s regulations and 
guidance would be for events such as horse racing.  Adherence may be 
achieved by fencing off a smaller area of the Downs than was necessary 
last year.

b) Deadlines: Following a question from a Conservator, the Officer 
confirmed that they would liaise with Democratic Services to ascertain the 
legal deadlines for any upcoming events and publications. 

Following consideration, it was resolved unanimously:
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(1) That the Conservators note the dates of the 2021 racing season for 
Epsom Downs detailed in paragraph 2.1 of this report, and grant their 
consent to the following meetings in accordance with section 14 of 
the Epsom and Walton Downs Regulation Act 1984:

Thursday 1 July (Evening)

Thursday 8 July (Evening)

Thursday 15 July (Evening)

Thursday 29 July (Evening)

Sunday 26 September

(2) That the Conservators note that Epsom Downs Racecourse has 
applied to Surrey County Council for the temporary suspension of 
Footpath 50 as detailed in section 4 of this report.

(3) That the Conservators consider and determine an application from 
Epsom Downs Racecourse for consent under the Byelaw 2 (i) (a) to 
extend the fencing period for the Upper Tattenham Enclosure and 
Lonsdale Enclosure for 4 days to cover the period 17 May - 20 May 
2021.

(4) That the Conservators consider and determine an application from 
Epsom Downs Racecourse for consent under the Byelaw 2 (i) (a) to 
extend the fencing period for the Lonsdale Enclosure to enable 
fencing to remain in place on 16 June and between the dates of 9 – 15 
August 2021.

The meeting began at 6.00 pm and ended at 6.46 pm

COUNCILLOR LIZ FROST (CHAIRMAN)


